
 

May 22, 2025 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole      The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman        Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations     House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307 The Capitol       H-307 The Capitol 
Washington, DC 20515      Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for the Summit County, Utah Kimball Junction Overpass project in fiscal year 2026. 
The entity to receive funding for this project is Summit County, Utah, located at 60 N. Main, Coalville, UT 
84017. The funding would be used to design and construct a pedestrian overpass to increase public safety, ease 
traffic congestion and enhance multimodal connectivity for residents, workers, and visitors traveling through 
this high-traffic, economically vital corridor.  
 
The investment in the Summit County, Utah Pedestrian Overpass project represents a valuable use of taxpayer 
funds as it is part of a broader coordinated effort with the Utah Department of Transportation’s planned 
improvements to the Kimball Junction/I-80 interchange, the pedestrian overpass will also serve as a critical 
infrastructure investment as the region prepares to host the 2034 Winter Olympic Games. 
 
This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in 23 U.S. Code § 133, which governs 
the Surface Transportation Block Grant Program and authorizes funding for pedestrian and bicycle 
infrastructure projects on federal-aid highways. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 
 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Rep. Blake D. Moore 
Member of Congress 


